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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 08 AUG 2012 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Jessie 

Cartmell, Douglas Campbell,  Sylvia Reedie, Graeme Whyte, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr William 
Campbell.  A member of the public was David O’Donnell. 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the 

meeting, apologies were received from Derek Moore (Vice Chair), Cllr David Mogg & Mark 
Thompson (Community Police Officer). 

 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Douglas 

Campbell and seconded by Jessie Cartmell. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Beech Hedging and Trees on Alderston Drive:- Possible council action because of complaints, Helen 
stated that it could be a good deal ? has this area now being Adopted 
QMH & Robertson Road Parking:- Derek and Graeme to attend the next travel Plan Meeting, waiting 
on confirmation on date:- On-going 

 Leys Park Road Car Park:- Ongoing. 
Pathway in Park (New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:- Helen suggested cheaper 
forms of lighting if this was possible, a sensor light from exiting lighting at recycling area, if this was 
available and could provide a working light it may be a quick fix :-On-going 

 New Row Parking:- Parking was still a problem, Helen stated that Wardens were now centralised in 
Kirkcaldy, We could soon have Blue meanies. Blue badge holders a problem and are on Centrals CC 
Agenda as well:- On-going. 

 Newsletter:- Wilma spoke to David and copies of old newsletter passed for the missed circulation, 
Graeme stated that it possibly should not have been delivered the day before the meeting as the 
information was out of date, will look at a better circulation next time.  On-going 

 Buses:- Letter sent out to Stagecoach, with no reply as yet.  Ask for a representative of Stagecoach 
to attend our next meeting:- On-Going. 
Co-op Verges: - Wilma stated that no response yet. Wilma stated late deliveries on three 
consecutive Mondays after 18:30 also on Saturday, Planning Enforcement contacted as planning 
actions are not being adhered too and no further late deliveries will happen.  Helen has had words 
with the manager and she stated that breakdowns had been a problem:- On-going. 

 Robertson Road, Sign :- This is now in Hand 
Flooding, outside Canmore Lodge:- On-Going, Damage to pavements caused by heavy lorries. 
Dog Warden:- Mairi McArthur Environmental Enforcement Officer, now in place 
Post box, Townhill Rd.:- Cllr. W Campbell has asked for a replacement, to Contact Coop:- On-
Going.  

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 

agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
Correspondence Received: 

Party Details 

Fife Council Planning Committee Agenda June 27 

Fife Council Renewal of Insurance 

Scottish Government Local plan 

NHS Fife CHP update 

Numerous E mails  

 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
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6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2908.17 and presented a copy of the audited accounts for 31 March 2012 to the meeting.  
 
7] Council:- Helen and William had a walk round on Craigmyle St. area and were concerned as to the 

state of the area e.g.fence repairs?  Letters sent out to residents about the Maintenance problems, 
Tenancy Conditions being looked at :-On-going 

 
8] Police Report:-  No police present. 
  
9] AOCB:-  

Dave O’Donnell:- Thanked the Community Council for previous funding, and presented an update 
on his situation at present re-football.  He is asking for help and is to put forward a presentation and 
the CC will look at helping the Football Club to hire the facilities at Tulliallan Police College in hiring 
the use of their pitches. 
Newsletter:- Draft copies were viewed for content and typos + a discussion on delivery. 
Grass cutting:- The weather has been very bad for carrying out any work, hoping to get  back on 
schedule ASAP.  It has been very dangerous because of the residue left behind, very slippy and 
litter left on grass. 

 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 12th Sep 2012 @ 1900 in the 

Jean Mackie Centre Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:00pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 

 

 


